Reco 5/18/22

4A Rock Marsh Road Wareham, MA 02571 May 18, 2022

Town of Wareham Planning Board 54 Marion Road Wareham, MA 02571

RE: Site Plan for 246 Marion Road

Dear Board Members:

Soon after the reopening of the Cranberry Cottage Restaurant in 2019, its owner met with me and two of my neighbors from Rock Marsh Road. Our primary concern was the creation of 13 new parking spaces along Marion Road. Unlike the old layout where most of the spaces were directly in front of the former building, the new spaces allowed vehicles to park several feet into the state layout. This greatly reduced visibility of oncoming traffic for motorists exiting Brown Street.

The proposed site plan would improve said visibility with the installation of a vinyl split rail fence along the front lot line. However, at the very least,¹ it is requested that the fence be extended at an angle starting no closer than the last proposed space along the property line to a relocated driveway exit onto Brown Street. This would restrict parking at the corner as shown in one of the attached photos and allow vehicles to turn more fully onto Brown Street before approaching Marion Road. Painting a stop line at the driveway exit as well as considering a one way traffic flow through physical improvements and signs would also improve safety.

The attached photos also show two other conditions that I wish to bring to the Board's attention. The first pertains to the parking of vehicles along the Brown Street side of the building. The new building is larger and its rear portion is closer to Brown Street than the original structure.² The setback in the northerly corner of the building is also reduced by a new exterior loading ramp.

As a result, parking activities along this side of the building encroach further into the already narrow Brown Street than under previous conditions. This is particularly problematic beyond the retaining wall to the rear corner of the building. Restricting parking immediately off Brown Street by such means as vertical curbing would therefore be requested.

The second issue pertains to how supplies are currently delivered to the site. Deliveries were accommodated largely at the rear of the original building. However, the new loading ramp extends to the front parking area. This has resulted in delivery trucks more frequently being parked within Brown Street. It is requested that a loading area be designated on the site that is readily accessible to the new loading ramp to more safely address this changed condition.

In fact, all of the aforementioned requests pertain only to new or changed conditions within the site that have increased impacts on Brown Street. It is hoped that the Board shares this understanding and will work with the applicant in addressing these issues.

¹ Notwithstanding the question of Section 931 being applicable.

² See attached section of plan prepared by Gateway Survey Assoc., LLC dated 2/13/18.

Richard Callinan

cc:

Bradley M. Bertolo, EIT, CSE Project Engineer











